John Hardin High School
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Site Based Council
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Members of the SBDM council for 2004-05 

Brent Holsclaw – Principal


Jacinta Boswell – Teacher


Lynne Gibson – Teacher


Rick Grice – Teacher 


Roger Harpool – Parent


Theresa Jones – Parent 

Committees

Attendance Committee – Greg Cecil, Chair


CATS Committee – Tanya Corder, Chair


CSIP Committee – Amy Medley, Chair


Curriculum Committee – Lori Indalecio, Chair

Discipline Committee – Mark Brown, Chair

Plagiarism Committee – Jan O’Daniel, Chair

Professional Development Committee – Lori Indalecio, Chair

Public Relations Committee – Amy Medley, Chair

Scholarship Committee – Paul Underdonk, Chair

Technology Committee – Jan O’Daniel, Chair

Goals

Academic Performance

JHHS faculty and staff will utilize the analysis of student assessment data to provide for horizontal and vertical articulation of curriculum standards, assessment practices and curriculum gaps that provide specific links to transition points and individual growth plans.  With these provisions in place the school will, by the end of each accountability cycle between 2002 and 2008, meet or exceed its goal line and targeted academic index.

Learning Environment

JHHS will develop and implement a long-range written professional development plan consistent with the school’s vision and mission statement.  The plan will provide for the organizational structure and marketing of student support services.

Efficiency

JHHS will improve efficiency in leadership, organizational structure, use of resources, and planning in order to support high student and staff performance.

Items Addressed by the Council as outlined in Law and Policy

Committee Charges







The council approved the formation of the following committees:  Attendance, CATS, CSIP, Curriculum, Discipline, Plagiarism, Professional Development, Public Relations, Scholarship, and Technology.  


Class Caps








The guidance department presented the proposal to increase class caps according to current numbers for each semester.  Due to increased student enrollment, a new teacher will be hired for the spring semester. 

Professional Development





The council approved the Professional Development Plan for the 05-06 school year.  

2005-06 Budget Approval






The council approved the proposed budget for 05-06.  The budget includes the distribution of Per Pupil Allocation to departments, salaries, and paid planning periods.  

Academic Integrity Policy Approval

The council approved a policy concerning plagiarism and the academic integrity of student work.

School Report Card Approval







The School Report Card was approved and submitted to the District Office.  

SB168

The council approved to continue with the goal of closing the gap in math between students with disabilities and students without disabilities.

Attendance Incentive Policy Approval

The council approved the use of extra points added to a final grade each nine weeks for perfect attendance.  The policy also allows for exemptions from finals for perfect attendance during a semester.

Section 7/Needs List Approval

The council approved the requests submitted to the board of education for Section 7 allocation money.

CSIP Approval


The CSIP was approved and submitted to the District Office.

Discipline/Dress Code Change Approval

The council approved a change to the discipline policy concerning dress code.  No ‘off the shoulder’ tops are permitted and skirt length shall reach the top of the knee.

STI Home Approval

The council approved the purchase and use of STIHome.  The program allows parents access to their student’s grades and attendance through an internet site.

05-06 Staffing








58 teaching positions allocated for next year.  A 59th position will be added using a Title I grant for the Literacy Program.  The three new positions will be in the areas of math, physical education and reading/language arts.  The council accepted the plan for staffing as presented.  

Library Policies and Procedures


The council reviewed and approved the library policies and procedures for operation.

Joint Council Meetings

Joint meetings were held in December and February with New Highland Elementary and Bluegrass Middle School’s SBDM Councils.  The meetings offered opportunity for the councils to open the lines of communication and work toward a common goal of improving student success.

